

AC1 Donald Estes Research Collection

Series VI: UCLA Primary Sources Project

Scope and Content:

During 1971-1972 Estes received a grant, took a sabbatical, and worked with the Asian American Study Center at UCLA on a project that aimed to gather primary source materials on the history of the Japanese American community in San Diego County and Southern California. This series contains the results of this work; most of it is Japanese language material such as diaries, memoirs and published selections from Japanese books and newspapers. Estes arranged for the translation of Japanese sources to English, and one or both version is included. The series includes directories of Japanese residing in San Diego, some with biographical information.

Box	<u>Folder</u>	Title/Subjects	<u>Date</u>
20	12	San Diego Buddhist Church 75 th Anniversary:	
		Background history by Nobart Inc.	
20	13	Tsuneji Chino: "End of Enforcement of California Anti – Japanese Land Laws and Its Details"	
		(Japanese and English)	
		Correspondence	
20	14	San Diego Union Newspaper articles:	1887-1898
		"Jolly Japs: San Diego's Oriental Visitors wined and Dined Entertained by City Trustees"	
		"First Japanese Vessel Visit Port"	
		"Drowned Off Point Loma: Japanese Seaman Aboard Man of War Looses Life"	
		" Japanese Business in SD"	

20	15	Newspaper Articles:	
		"Japan Day Red Letter Event at Fair"	1915
		"Agriculture – Mission Valley"	
		"Japanese Population in SD"	1905
		"Japanese Population in SD County"	1908, 1913
		"Japanese Christian Church – Membership"	1909
		"English Schools"	1909
		"Japanese in Schools – 1909"	1909
		"Japanese Criminal Activity"	1909
		"Anti-Japanese Stories"	1909
21	1	Japanese Passports:	
		Kinsaburo Hasegawa	1906
		Shitsue Saito	1921
21	2	Directory:	1912
		Panama Pacific International Exposition, San Francisco (New World Publishers, Japanese lanaguage)	
21	3	Newspaper Article Excerpts (San Diego Union)	1915
21	4	Biographies (Japanese with English Translation by Toda Shinzo):	1920
		Dozen Futakuni, Sataro Owashi, Asataro Yuasa, Sadakichi Nakamura, Joshichi Tsunada, Ukichi Shimokawa, Chuji Yuda, Seiji Arikawa.	
		From Nanka Nihonjin.	
21	5	The First Japanese Congregational Church of San Diego:	
		History - background, doctrine, constitution and regulations	1907-1927
		Booklet and Directory – The First Japanese Congregational Church of San Diego (in English and	1907-1927

		Japanese)	
21	6	Biographies:	1928
		Koji Chino, Takeji Tsumagari, Hyonosuke Shima, Toyokichi Masumoto, Tetsuzo Kushino, Kakuji Fukuda, Soichiro Kaneko, Ikken (Kizaemon) Momii, Toshitaro Yamashita, Kango Izumi.	
		From "A Perspective View of Japanese People in the U.S. (Southern California Edition)" – written by Motomitsu Matsumoto and published by Showa Jihosha.	
		Newspaper Article — "Ex-internee to Get Diploma — Again" (Tami Takehara) written by John Gaines (San Diego Union)	1988, June 16
21	7	Biographies: Shintaro Ono, Kanejiro Kondo, Michitaka Morishita, Kichijiro Itami, Hoji Yonemoto, Meijoro Sato, Gaishi Kobashi, Inosuke Kawahara, Otomatsu Ikeda, Goroku Hayashi, Tsuneichi Hirata, Takashiro Kuyama, Kenji Kojima	1932, March 15
		From "Okayamakenjin in Southern California" – written by Shiro Endo and published by Southern California Okayama Overseas Association.	
21	8	Newspaper Articles , various.	1931-1941
21	9	San Diego Biographies from Zaibei Nihonjin:	1940
		Brief Profiles – Tokuichi Matsubara, Choshichi Chiba, Iwaichiro Hamamoto, Ichiro Fujimoto, Yoshio Watanabe, Tadaro Ueno, Genzo Seki.	
		Biographies - Tetsuzo Kushino, Saburo Muraoka, Chiyonharu Sugiyama, Zentaro Araumi, Suekichi Iwashita, Eisaburo Ikemi, Toshitaro Yamashita, Jiro Tani, Uichiro Obayahi, Einosuke Kubo, Joichi Inada, Nichiyoshi Kono, Tomozo Matsumoto, Yoneki Matsumoto, Kyuji Morita, Fukuo Morita, Isao Omori, Matahiko Moguchi, Kaichi Takekuma, Naoki Tsukazaki, Masao Uchimura, Masato Tanida, Chosuke Kusakaga, Joshichi Tsunada, Isuke Iguchi, Jimpei Imaizumi, Yoshiharu Nagahiro, Tasaburo Mukai	
21	10	"Japanese Agricultural History in San Diego County"	1940
		From Zaibei Nihonjin, Chapter 1, Section 15	

21	11	"San Diego County"	1940
		From Zaibei Nihonjin, Chapter 10	
21	12	Rafu Shimpo:	1940,
		"Commemoration of the 2600 th year"	October 5
21	13	Survey Midmonthly, Journal of Social Work	October 1942, August 1943
		Survey Graphic, Magazine of Social Interpretation	September 1942, February 1943
21	14	Yoshiko Iwama Kikuchi:	
		Article – "Hitori Omoi (Thoughts to Myself)", Mojave Magazine No. 24	1945, February 5
		Poem – "Fur Coat"	1961, June 5
		Essay – "San Diego"	1945
		(Japanese text with English translation by Don Estes)	
		Correspondence – Don Estes with Reverend Kikuchi re: Mrs. Kikuchi's article.	1977 - 1978
21	15	United States Declaration of Intention:	1947
		Petition for Citizenship – Seichi Murakami, Tamao Murakami	
21	16	Japanese American history:	
		A Japanese American Chronology by Don Estes	1853 - 1941
		Important Dates by Harry Honda	1841 - 1999
		A Brief Chronology of Japanese and Asians in the Americas	1258 – 1985
		Timeline: The Economic Underpinnings of Asian Immigration	1790 – 1965

		Japanese American History	
			1908 – 1918
		Important Dates	1941 – 1946
		A Chronology of Japanese Evacuation and Relocation	
		Tracing the Japanese American Experience	
21	17	Excerpts from "Minami Kashu Nanaju":	
		"Japanese Fishing in San Diego",	
		"70 year History of Japanese in Southern California"	
21	18	Excerpts from "Minami Kashu Nanaju":	
		Alien Land Law – 70 year History of Japanese in Southern California	
		History of San Diego County	
21	19	Excerpts from "One Hundred Year History of People of Japanese Ancestry in the United States":	1860-1960
		San Diego Biographies – Morizo Fujimoto, Usaburo Itoh, Sadakichi Hamaguchi, Kosaburo Ishino, Sanroku Kawasaki, Hiyoshi Kawano, Saburo Muraoka, Moritaka Tsuneyoshi, Shigenori Tsurudome, George Masumoto, Katsue Takashima, Katsumi Takashima, Taisuke Yasukochi, Izumi Uchimura, Masato Yamada, Honzo Yamada, Yoshitaro Yoshimura, Torao Yoshimura, Otomatsu Yoshihara.	
21	20	Newspaper Articles:	
		"Story of the Story: Internment Recalled" by Mitch Himaka	1962, March 18
		Los Angeles Times West Magazine – "Remember Pearl Harbor" by Gene Oishi	1967, March 12
21	21	Kyuji Aizumi:	
		Program – funeral service for Kyuji Aizumi	1967, January
		(in Japanese and English)	21
		Memorial – "Memories of Mr. Kyuji Aizumi" by Reverend	

		Kikuchi Kenji	
		Memorial Book (in Japanese)	
21	22	Excerpts from "California To Nihonjin":	
		"California and Japanese" written and published by Josuke Sakamoto	1969, August 15
21	23	Aki Sakura Haiku Poetry Collection:	
		Issued by Aki Sakura (Autumn Cherry Club)	1976,1977,
		(in Japanese)	1979, 1981, 1984
		(First issue: January 25, 1976)	
21	24	Article:	
		"Kanshin No Matakuguri: Stoop to Conquer" by Don Estes for Pacific Citizen	1978
21	25	UCLA Research Project: Issei Interview Survey	